[image: image1.png]



	Lane Cove
	&
	

	Bushland
	
	Conservation Society Inc


	P.O Box 989, Lane Cove NSW 1595
	ABN 50 518 833 556



26th October 2016
The General Manager,

Lane Cove Council.

Att Craig Wrightson

Trees in Finlayson Street and Coxs Lane
  Dear Craig,

Some time ago you suggested that you would like to talk to the LCB&CS about choosing and on-growing trees for the Town Square on top of the Rosenthal carpark development. We would still like to be involved in these discussions. 
In the meantime we are appalled at the proposed destruction of the trees on the north side of Finlayson Street for a widening of the traffic lanes in the street. Lane Cove cannot afford to lose these trees in the centre of the Village.
The trees are of enormous significance to that area, being already canopy trees and assisting in improving the visual impact created by the developments. These buildings are so close to the street (and probably have excavated carparking even closer) that they are incapable of providing trees on their own property. The northern side is devoid of overhead wires and therefore it is capable of supporting large canopy trees.
This precinct will lose all of the trees on the Rosenthal site and it is important to maintain the canopy as a wildlife corridor connecting to the lower density area further down Finlayson Street.

Engineering alternatives are available to provide the two traffic lanes in this section of Finlayson Street which surely is all that is necessary to allow for the projected traffic movements from both the construction period and the future operation of the Rosenthal carpark. Such alternatives include prohibiting parking on both sides of the street or widening on the southern side, with the lose of some trees, but retaining the ability to plant lower species of trees under the overhead wires and in front of existing and future developments.  

.

Please, save these trees which are part of our respected treed suburb and need to remain to keep up our image of a green and clean municipality as well as playing a part as a heat sink and greenhouse gas mitigation in the largely built up area of the centre.
Doug Stuart for the Committee,

Lane Cove Bushland and Conservation Society Inc

Cc All Councillors and Peter Paterson
